
Witnesham Primary School Report 

(For the use of the Parish Council) 

 

Number on role: 86 

Staffing: 

Executive Headteacher: Mrs H. Rigby 

Executive Deputy Headteacher: Mrs K. Engels 

SENDCO and Executive Deputy Headteacher: Miss J. Debenham 

 

Class structures: 

Class 1: Reception and Year 1 

Year 2: Year 2 

Class 2: Year 3 and 4 

Class 3: Year 5 and 6 

 

Current school priorities: 

*Safeguarding remains a priority through all that we do.  

• Ensure the wider curriculum is planned effectively, including for mixed age classes and EYFS   

• Writing outcomes will continue to improve in Key Stage 2 

• Children’s reading books and activities will match their phonic knowledge, offer appropriate challenge 

and meet specific needs, whilst further embedding VIPERS skills across the school  

• SENDCo to ensure that the assess, plan, do, review cycle is in place and precisely identifies need  

• Subject leaders to have a good understanding of their curriculum areas, including knowledge of the 

sequence of the curriculum 

• EYFS Staff will deliver a well-planned curriculum to mixed age classes  

• The outdoor area will be a purposeful and enabling learning environment 

Achievements this academic year: 

• Enrichment: Visits from theatre companies, financial experts for children, mental health teams, 

emergency services, seaside visit, zoo visit, swimming each term 

• Additional clubs for children including dance and gardening club, which have been well attended 

• Extensive involvement from the church for Christmas, Harvest and Easter festivals (thank you!) 

• Mother’s day tea and cake event which was very well attended 

• Christmas carol concert was planned for but sadly cancelled due to weather, we will repeat this next 

year 

• Close working with the Witnesham PTA and Parish Council  

• We have implemented a new curriculum to ensure high standards for all children 


